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• USDA Extends Deadline for Underserved Producers to Receive Additional Pandemic 
Assistance 

• USDA Announces Availability of Inflation Reduction Act Funding for Climate-Smart 
Agriculture 

• Communication is Key in Lending 
 

USDA Extends Deadline for Underserved Producers to 
Receive Additional Pandemic Assistance 
The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) has issued nearly $290.5 million in top-up payments through the 
Coronavirus Food Assistance Program 2 (CFAP) to nearly 172,000 underserved producers. USDA’s Farm 
Service Agency (FSA) will continue to issue payments to underserved producers who participated in CFAP 2 
and are certified as underserved producers.  

Producers without form CCC-860, Socially Disadvantaged, Limited Resource, Beginning and Veteran Farmer 
or Rancher Certification, on file can submit by March 31, 2023, to receive the top-up payment. This is an 
extension from the Feb. 10, 2023, deadline. Contact your local USDA Service Center for more information.  

The top-up payment is part of a broader effort by the Biden-Harris administration to better reach agricultural 
producers and industries impacted by COVID-19 market disruptions by providing a holistic, inclusive 
approach to pandemic assistance.   

 
Keeping Livestock Inventory Records 
Livestock inventory records are necessary in the event of a natural disaster, so 
remember to keep them updated. 

When disasters strike, the USDA Farm Service Agency (FSA) can help you if 
you’ve suffered excessive livestock death losses and grazing or feed losses 
due to eligible natural disasters. 

To participate in livestock disaster assistance programs, you’ll be required to 
provide verifiable documentation of death losses resulting from an eligible adverse weather event and must 
submit a notice of loss to your local FSA office within 30 calendar days of when the loss of livestock is 
apparent. For grazing or feed losses, you must submit a notice of loss to your local FSA office within 30 
calendar days of when the loss is apparent and should maintain documentation and receipts. 

You should record all pertinent information regarding livestock inventory records including: 

• Documentation of the number, kind, type, and weight range of livestock 
• Beginning inventory supported by birth recordings or purchase receipts. 

For more information on documentation requirements, contact your Natrona County USDA Service Center at 
307-261-5436 ex2 or visit fsa.usda.gov. 
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USDA Announces Availability of Inflation Reduction Act 
Funding for Climate-Smart Agriculture 
USDA is making funding available for agricultural producers and forest landowners nationwide to participate 
in voluntary conservation programs and adopt climate-smart practices. The Inflation Reduction Act (IRA) 
provided an additional $19.5 billion over five years for climate smart agriculture through several of the 
conservation programs that USDA’s Natural Resources Conservation Service (NRCS) implements. NRCS is 
making available $850 million in fiscal year 2023 for its oversubscribed conservation programs: the 
Environmental Quality Incentives Program (EQIP), Conservation Stewardship Program (CSP), Agricultural 
Conservation Easement Program (ACEP) and Regional Conservation Partnership Program (RCPP).    The 
IRA funding includes an additional $8.45 billion for EQIP, $4.95 billion for RCPP, $3.25 billion for CSP, and 
$1.4 billion for ACEP. The increased funding levels begin in fiscal year 2023 and rapidly build over four 
years. These additional investments are estimated to help hundreds of thousands of farmers and ranchers 
apply conservation to millions of acres of land.  Additionally, the IRA provides $300 million to quantify carbon 
sequestration and greenhouse gases (GHG) through the collection and use of field-based data to assess 
conservation outcomes.  Information gained through this effort will be used to improve practices and technical 
assistance to customers. Further guidance on this important work will be provided as the implementation of 
this portion of the IRA continues.   These funds will provide direct climate mitigation benefits and will expand 
access to financial and technical assistance for producers to advance conservation on their farm, ranch or 
forest land through practices like cover cropping, conservation tillage, wetland restoration, prescribed grazing, 
nutrient management, tree planting and more. To ensure we can quantify the benefits of these IRA 
investments, NRCS is working to support Department-wide work on Measurement, Monitoring, Reporting and 
Verification (MMRV). The IRA provided targeted funding to support this effort. In administering the Inflation 
Reduction Act climate investments, USDA will also support other environmental co-benefits, including – 
among other things – water conservation, wildlife habitat improvements, and reducing runoff.  

Inflation Reduction Act Funding for Climate-Smart Agriculture Available Nationwide | Natural Resources 
Conservation Service (usda.gov) 

Private landowners can apply to participate in IRA projects at their local USDA service center.    

 
Communication is Key in Lending 
Farm Service Agency (FSA) is committed to providing our farm loan borrowers the tools necessary to be 
successful. FSA staff will provide guidance and counsel from the loan application process through the 
borrower’s graduation to commercial credit. While it is FSA’s commitment to advise borrowers as they identify 
goals and evaluate progress, it is crucial for borrowers to communicate with their farm loan staff when 
changes occur. It is the borrower’s responsibility to alert FSA to any of the following: 

• Any proposed or significant changes in the farming operation 
• Any significant changes to family income or expenses 
• The development of problem situations 
• Any losses or proposed significant changes in security 

If a farm loan borrower can’t make payments to suppliers, other creditors, or FSA on time, contact your farm 
loan staff immediately to discuss loan servicing options. 

For more information on FSA farm loan programs, contact the Platte County USDA Service Center at 307-
322-4050 X2 or visit fsa.usda.gov. 
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USDA Service Center 
5880 Enterprise Dr. STE 100  

Casper, WY  82609 

Phone: 307-261-5436 
Fax: 855-415-3428 

County Executive Director 
 
Deena R. McDaniels Deena.mcdaniels@usda.gov 

District Conservationist 

Kenneth Wolfley kenneth.wolfley@usda.gov 

Program Technician 

Wanda K. McLean wanda.mclean@usda.gov 

Rangeland Management Specialist 

Morgan Elsom  
john.elsom@usda.gov 

Full Time Temp 
 
Kim Furnival    
kim.funival@usda.gov 

  

County Committee:  
Heather Harlan, Chair  
William Kossert, Vice Chair  
Brandi Forgey, Member  
Mitch Falkingburg Member  
Roy Jarrard, Alternate   
Brendon Grant, Alternate  

Next COC Meeting:  
April 25, 2023 at 1:00 p.m. 
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